((\53-‘3/) Clarkson

Community High School

Mr lan Goodenough
Councillor

City of Wanneroo

23 Dundebar Road
WANNEROO WA 6065

Dear Mr lan Goodenough

We would like to thank you for the part you played in the recent
presentation night for the Clarkson Community High School Class of
2010.

We are proud of the achievements of our students and enjoyed the
opportunity to recognise both individuals and the cohort as a whole. All
speakers on the night provided the students with guidance and
motivation for future endeavours.

We also appreciate the presentation you made on behalf of the City of
Wanneroo.

Yours sincerely

D2y, !

Mrs Donna Brigden
Year 12 Mentor
25 November 2010

Walyunga Boulevard, Clarkson WA 6030
Telephone (08) 9400 1777 Facsimile (08) 9400 1778
ABN 21 702 196 701
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WHERE YOUR FUTURE BEGINS NOW

Cr lan Goodenough, JP
City of Wanneroo

Locked Bag 1
WANNEROO WA 6946

Dear lan

| would like to thank you on behalf of the staff and students of
Mindarie Senior College for attending our Presentation
Ceremony on Thursday 28 October 2010 at North City
Christian Centre, Padbury. Hamizan Jumani and Daisy
McCauley were delighted that you were able to present, in
conjunction with Tracey Roberts, them with their City of
Wanneroo Citizenship Awards for 2010 in your capacity as
Councillor, City of Wanneroo.

Your continued support for College events is greatly
appreciated and we look forward to seeing you at the College
during 2011.

Yours sincerely

e

Janice Sander
Principal

3 November 2010

X:\200 COMMUNITY RELATIONS\212 Correspondence\212.1 Correspondence-
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14 Elliston Parade, Mindarie WA 6030 Phone: (08) 9304 5800 Fax: (08) 9304 5888 Email: info.mindarie@det.wa.edu.au Web: www.mindarie.wa.edu.au
PO Box 2003 Clarkson WA 6030
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Cr Ian Goodenough JP
City of Wanneroo

23 Dunbar Road
WANNEROO WA 6065

Dear Cr Goodenough
RE: MINDARIE’S GOT TALENT SHOW
Our school’s recent event was a huge success with many parents commenting that they had a

great family night.

The Fundraising Committee would like to express our sincere thanks to you for taking the
time to come help support our event — you did a grand job.

Wishing you a Happy Christmas to you and yours.

Warmest regard

Fundraising Conunittee 2009

S:\2009\150 Committees\P&C\Fundraising\Thank you to I Goodenough JP - MGT Judge.doc
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Fax: 9305 2500

working and sharing together

Councillor Ian Goodenough
City of Wanneroo

P O Box 188

QUINNS ROCKS WA 6030

Dear Ian

Thank you very much for your generous donation of $100.00 for book prizes. Quinns Rocks
Primary School would be very pleased to accept your kind offer which will be used to purchase
prizes for the Year 7 Graduation Assembly. The cheque should be made payable to Quinns Rocks
Primary School.

We will inform you, closer to the date, of the name of the prize category and will provide a profile
of the student who will receive the award.

Thank you again for your support.

Yours sincerely

. %d&ﬂ) Ljowtad;_

SUSAN TOMASZ
PRINCIPAL

P

20™ July 2000

\QUINNSROPSSI\SHARED\GENERAL 2000\Letters\Councillor Ian Goodenough.doc



QUINNS BEACH PRIMARY SCHOOL
PARENTS & CITIZENS’ ASSOCIATION INC.

C/0 QUINNS BEACH PRIMARY SCHOOL
JAMES COOK AVENUE, QUINNS ROCKS, WA, 6030
PH: 95620000, FX: 95620100, EMAIL: guinnsbeachps@eddept.wa.edu.au

23 August 2001
Councillor Goodenough
43 Clarecastle Retreat
Mindarie
6030

Dear Councillor Goodenough

On behalf of the P&C, I would like to thank you for the fantastic hamper that you
have donated for the Father’s Day Raffle.

Enclosed are the three tickets that you requested, the draw is to take place on
Wednesday the 29™ of August, Good Luck!

Yours truly,

Uil

NIKKI HYDE
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QUINNS ROCKS TENNIS CLUB \z\;ffy 5

PO BOX 300 QUINNS ROCKS WA 6030

22 November 2005

City of Wanneroo
Locked Bag |
WANNEROO WA 6946

Attn: I Goodenough & T Roberts
Gifts Donated to Quinns Rocks Tennis Club Celebrating 30 Years

On behalf of the Quinns Rocks Tennis Club I would like to thank you for your donation
to our Club to help celebrate and remember 30 years in our community. Your generosity
has been well regarded by past and present members in our Club. If we can ever be of
service to you in any way please don’t hesitate to ask.

Yours sincerely

- — —_—

-~ —~—
————

Lisa M Penna
Secretary
QUINNS ROCKS TENNIS CLUB



BOWLING CLUB

__QUINNS ROCKS |

Tapping Way, Quinns Rocks, Western Australia
P.O. Box 50, Quinns Rocks WA 6030
Tel (08) 9305 1242 Fax: (08) 9305 1297 Email: qrsc@ic-net.com.au

(I)

February 14, 2002

Mr. Ian Goodenough
43 Claire Castle Retreat
MINDARIE 6030

Dear Ian,

On behalf of the Bowling Club, I wish to encore regarding an offer of Sponsorship offered by you
for our Club. The offer I believe was for $500.00

We are in the process of organizing an Open Mixed Bowling event on Friday the 12th of April,
with the idea of using only the Old Style Biased Bowls, open to all Clubs in Metro. and Country
areas. The prizes needed for the day will be a Major award for four people and Runner up award
for four people.

Your reply to this inquiry, stating what assistance you can give us would be greatly appreciated,
so we can finalize our preparations for the day.

Looking forward to hearing from you soon. Please contact either Pauline Mataka (President) or
myself, Maureen Riley (Acting Secretary) Ph 9304 6160.

Yours sincerely

& 0,

Maureen Riley
Acting Secretary

____________
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National Seniors
Association

9 Lorient Pass
QUINNS ROCKS WA 6030
March 24 2003

Councillor lan Goodenough
PO Box 188
QUINNS ROCKS WA 6030

Dear lan

On behalf of National Seniors Association, Joondalup Branch, we thank you for
arranging the very interesting and informative tour of Parliament House on
Wednesday March 19.

Our members and friends enjoyed the visit enormously, and we appreciate the

time and effort you took to arrange it. George Cash and Alan Cadby’s knowledge
of the Parliamentary system is outstanding.

Yours faithfully

,/ < i
Haw < Muke
Lois and Mike Woodcock
SOCIAL SECRETARIES, JOONDALUP BRANCH

The independent voice of senior Australians



Tel: 9405 1256 T

Email: mco87946@bigpond.net.au = ,I EAM
{ANNEROO

PO Box 56

Wanneroo WA 6946 17" September 2008

Cr Tan Goodenough JP

City of Wanneroo

Locked Bag 1
WANNEROO WA 6946

Dear lan

Thank you for your tremendous support shown towards our Relay for Life team
“Wanneroo”. Relay for Life is a team event that raises funds for The Cancer Council
WA.

The Quiz night held on Saturday 13" September raised $2,444.50 and your contribution
helped immensely in raising this amount.

Relay for Life will be held at Joondalup Arena over 24 hours on 20" and 21* September
2008. It is a 24 hour event, because cancer never sleeps.

Relay for Life enables members of the community to acknowledge how cancer has affected
their lives through moving ceremonies such as the Candlelight Ceremony, and the
Survivors Walk. It also provides a commitment to improving the quality of life for those with
cancer and Hope that we will achieve a cancer-free future.

All the money raised by Relay for Life in WA remains in WA to provide the very best
facilities and up to date information for our community. The Cancer Council Western
Australia provides patient support services and counselling, grants for research,
accommodation for country patients and their families whilst they are in Perth for treatment
and a whole range of information and education programs.

Thank you again for investing in the success of our team in Relay for Life 2008

Please accept the personal thanks of myself and team captain Tracey Roberts for your
much appreciated support.

Yours sincerely

MW//;%WW ‘k 4

1
v
Margaret Cockman Re|ay »
Team Member/Fund Raiser or IS
WANNEROO ljfe A
RELAY FOR LIFE 2008

-4



1327 Wanneroo Road
Wanneroo WA 6065
30/11/2005

Councillor 1. Goodenough

City of Wanneroo

Locked Bag 1

Wanneroo WA 6946,

Re: Structural Plan for the Drovers Place Precinct

Dear Councillor Goodenough,

My family wish to thank you for your support of the amendment of the above
structural plan, which removed the threat to our property posed by the continuous

foreshore road.

Yours sincerely,

A

J.J. Havel
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QUINNS ROCKS RETURNED AND SERVICES LEAGUE SUB-BRANCH

CERTIFICATE OF APPRECIATION

AWARDED TO

IAN GOODENOUGH

FOR His ONGOING SUPPORT

OF VETERANS
25™ APRIL 2010
Frank XX. Baldry Arthawr Venthamw
FRANK BALDRY ARTHUR VENTHAM RED MBA CD AFAIM
Lest We Forget T R

QUINNS ROCKS RSL SUB-BRANCH
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WORLD CUP

PERTH, WESTERN AUSTRALIA

In appreciation

To

San Goodenough

In recognition for your
participation in the

ISSF World Cup Perth
March 2003

Aado Maranik Christine Alexander
President Chairperson of the
Australian Shooting Association Organising Committee

certificate of appreciation
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Certificate of Appreciation
1o

Councillor Fan Goodenough

for your contribution to McHappy Day 2000

Your commitment will benefit the children
supported by Ronald McDonald House Charities.

Guy Russo - Managing Director
McDonalds Australia Limited

S

McHAPPY
TIME




